
NOTICE
The City of Stoughton will hold a meeting of the Public Safety Committee on
Wednesday, December 22 , 2010 at 6:00 p.m., in the Hall of Fame Room, City Hall, 381
E. Main Street, Stoughton WI 53589.

CALL TO ORDER
Minutes of the Special Public Safety committee meeting of November 23, 2010, and
regular meeting of November 24, 2010.

COMMUNICATIONS:

OLD BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS:
1. Discussion regarding possible taxi service provided by Union Cab one night a week.
2. Future agenda items:

January-Recommendations regarding changes to the liquor licensing policy and
Ordinances.
February-Review and amendment to Sec. 50-5 (c) (1) (2) Prohibition of Noises
Disturbing the Public Peace.

ADJOURNMENT
** Meeting may close per Statutes 19.85 (1)(b) to consider the licensing of a person(s) and
then re-open for the regular course of business.

SENT TO:
Larry Weiss Ron Christianson
Tim Carter, Vice Chair Ross Scovotti, Chair
cc:
Mayor Donna Olson
Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan Tricia Suess
Department Heads (via e-mail) Sto Newspapers/ Wisc State Journal
Council Members (via e-mail) Police Lieutenant Pat Conlin
Attorney Matt Dregne Todd Krcma (via e-mail)
Lib. Clerical Asst. D Myren (e-mail) Police Chief Greg Leck
T. Fleres/D. Blaney (e-mail)
Sharon Mason-Boersma & Nancy Crassweller @ stoughtoncares@gmail.com
NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE COUNCIL.
For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door) will be locked after
4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the entrance on the East side of City Hall.
If you are physically challenged and are in need of the elevator or other assistance, please call 873-6677 prior
to 4:30 p.m.

mailto:stoughtoncares@gmail.com




SPECIAL PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, November 23, 2010, at 6:50 p.m.
Council Chambers, Public Safety Building


Present: Alderpersons Ross Scovotti, Tim Carter, and Ron Christianson, Police Chief
Greg Leck and Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan.


Absent & Excused: Alderperson Larry Weiss.


Call to Order: Alderperson Ross Scovotti called the meeting to order at 6:50 p.m.


Application for a Temporary Class “B” / “Class B” Retailers License (picnic
license): Stoughton Chamber of Commerce, for their annual Holiday party to be
held on December 9, 2010: Moved by Carter, seconded by Christianson, to
recommend Council grant a Temporary Class “B”/ “Class B” Retailers License to the
Stoughton Chamber of Commerce for their annual Holiday Party to be held at the
Chamber of Commerce located at 532 E Main Street; and to meet with Police Chief Greg
Leck prior to the event. Carried unanimously.


Motion by Carter, seconded by Christianson, to adjourn at 6:55.


Respectfully Submitted,
Pili Hougan
Deputy City Clerk








PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, November 24, 2010, at 5:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Present: Alderpersons Ross Scovotti, Tim Carter, and Ron Christianson.


Absent and excused: Alderperson Larry Weiss.


Guests: Police Chief Greg Leck, EMS Director Cathy Rigdon, Mayor Donna Olson, Kathryn
Giansante, Paul Giansante, Charles Vervoort, Darren Marsh, Jason Chandler, Amber Frye,
Richard Lazzaro, Philip Elsing, Vicky Elsing and Mary Condon.


Call to Order: Alderperson Ross Scovotti called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. without
a quorum.


Alderperson Christianson arrived at 5:04


Approval of the minutes of the Public Safety meeting held on October 27, 2010:
Motion by Carter, seconded by Scovotti, to approve the minutes as presented. Carried
unanimously.


Discussion and recommendations regarding the liquor licensing policy and
ordinances. Sections 14-31 & 14-42: Police Chief Leck reported that he met with City
Attorney Dregne to discuss the current policy and ordinances. They will bring
recommended changes to a future meeting. No action taken at this time.


Preliminary Findings of Dispatch Cost Accounting Study: Police Chief Leck shared
the findings of the dispatch study as detailed in the Nov. 15, 2010 Memo and attached to
these minutes. Committee Chair Scovotti requested that this information be shared with
all Alderpersons. The cost benefit study identifies significant gains in the reduction of
overtime. Scovotti requested a review of dispatch services every 120 days.


Operator’s license Application for Amber Frye: Moved by Carter, seconded by
Christianson, to recommend Council grant an Operator’s license to Amber Frye based on
completion of the beverage servers course, and no fees or fines due to the city. Carried
unanimously.


Parking Concerns in front of Elsing’s Second Hand Shop during daytime events
at the Fire Station and Opera House: Vicky & Philip Elsing and Richard Lazzaro
requested better enforcement of the 2 hr parking restrictions in front of their businesses.
Consensus was reached to request the Mayor send a memo to Fire Chief Lamers and
Opera House Director Brehm to remind participants of the 2 hr parking restrictions and
direct them to utilize the Sixth Street parking lot. Police Chief Leck will place additional
emphasis on parking enforcement on Main Street.


Police, Fire and EMS Departmental Short Term and Long Term Goals:
Fire Chief Lamers shared his goals via e-mail as he was unable to attend tonight’s
meeting. Chief Leck and EMS Director Rigdon reviewed their goals with the committee.


Review of Outdoor Deck usage at Viking Lanes: Police Chief Leck reported that
Viking Lanes does not currently hold an outdoor alcohol permit. The Police Department
will conduct spot checks to ensure compliance.







Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes
November 24, 2010
Page 2


2012 Squad Car Purchases: No new information is available at this time.


Snowmobile Access: Jason Chandler, President of the Stoughton Viking Snowdrifters
Club presented a request for an access trail to businesses on the northwest end of
Stoughton, specifically the PDQ gas station, area restaurants and Deak’s Pub & Grill.
Motion by Carter, second by Christianson, to recommend Council approve the plan as
presented subject to annual review and a meeting with Chief Leck before December 14,
2010 to brainstorm potential issues and solutions. Motion carried.


Review of Sec. 50-5 (c)(1)(2)Prohibition of Noises Disturbing the Public Peace:
Kathryn Giansante, Paul Giansante and Mary Condon spoke in favor of amending the
current noise ordinances. Police Chief Leck and Attorney Dregne will review the ordinances
and bring recommendations for improvements/amendments to the January meeting.


Future agenda items: December: Review snowmobile ordinances. Dispatch
information, spreadsheets, formulas etc. Maintenance records on all vehicles in the
Police Department. Plans for upcoming year in the Police Department.


January: Invite city attorney to discuss the liquor licensing policy and Ordinance
amendment recommendations. Review all liquor ordinances and liquor license
ordinances. Review of Sec. 50-5 (c)(1)(2)Prohibition of Noises Disturbing the Public
Peace:


Motion by Carter, seconded by Christianson, to adjourn at 6:55p.m.


Respectfully Submitted,
Mayor Donna Olson


























